
                 Jubilee Journal - Reception 

Hello to all our wonderful Wallsend Jubilee Reception Rainbow     

Children. Your grown-ups have been telling us you’re missing seeing 

friends from school, so we’ve put this newsletter together so you can 

stay connected. Hope you enjoy reading all the lovely messages and 

looking at pictures of your friends. We are super proud of all of you!! 

 

Now let’s see all the messages and pictures you’ve sent us... 

 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 Poppy  

My best days have been spent  

exploring the outdoors with my  

family, I have missed you all so 

much. 

 Freya  

I have been having fun going out for 

scooter rides, walks & visits to  

outdoor areas. I love it when the sun 

shines so I can play in my pool and on 

my trampoline. I am missing all my 

friends and I can’t wait to see you in  

September. I hope you all have a lovely 

summer & the hot sunny days return.         

 Teddy      

Hi everyone, I miss you all and can’t 

wait to see you all again. I’ve been 

having lots of fun at home we made 

a home made fun fair and ate  

yummy candy floss!          



 Katie      

Katie missed school but while in 

lockdown enjoyed climbing trees, 

getting rainbow hair, making daisy 

chains and camping in the living 

room in a pink tent.           

Kai            

Kai has been to visit Hamsterly Forest 

to go on a Gruffalo hunt. Kai loved  

finding all the characters from the 

book and got very excited when he 

spotted the Gruffalo and the Gruffalo’s 

child. Kai says he is missing all his 

friends lots especially his best friends 

Leo, Sam, Flynn and Jayden and can't 

wait to see them all again in September.  

 Arina 

Arina has enjoyed spending 

lots of time with her family 

during lockdown.              



 Owen    

I have enjoyed spending time with my 

mam and sister. My best day was when 

I went to Cullercoats beach! It was so 

good to go out after being stuck in the 

house for so long!                        

Aaron             

Aaron got a new friend  

during lockdown for his  

birthday. He is called Alfie.” 

  Lee 

Hello everyone I miss you all so much, I 

hope you are all safe and well. I am now 

5 years old and had a lovely birthday 

with my family. See you all soon x           



  Jasmine  

I've been having fun playing outside, 

baking & doing my drawings! Missing all 

my friends but excited to see you all 

soon. Love Jasmine.                             

 Seb              

Sebastian has missed lots of his friends 

and cannot wait to see Lewis and Leo. He 

has spent so much time outdoors with his 

daddy especially and has found lots of 

new areas to explore. Seb is especially 

proud of learning how to ride his bike 

without stabilisers and has learnt lots 

more about dinosaurs during lockdown. 

Seb is really looking forward to seeing all 

his friends back together in year 1.  

 Charlie    

Hi to all my friends. I love you and miss 

you all so much and can't wait to play 

with you all again. Missing you lots and 

lots, Charlie. 



Scarlett  

Scarlet misses everybody from her 

class and can't wait to see you all 

again in September.                            

 Lydia  

I have been enjoying playing  

outside and have been to the 

beach and on lots of walks. I 

miss school really much and I am 

very excited to see all my 

friends again. Stay safe! Love 

Lydia xx           

 Max 

Max has been having lots of fun while 

he’s been off, he’s been at nursery 

with Mam. He has explored the Rising 

Sun looking for birds with his  

grandad.  Max has missed his friends 

very much and can’t wait to see them 

come September.               



 Jacob  

I had lots of fun during lockdown, making 

pizzas, painting and going on bike rides. I 

missed all my friends and can’t wait to see 

them in year 1.                                

 Jakob               

During lockdown Jakob has done lots of  

exploring in the Rising Sun, going on bear hunts 

and finding trails. Jakob has made the most of 

the lovely weather, spending lots of time in the 

garden with his sister Jessica, body painting, 

making obstacle courses, dens and of course 

the swimming pool. Jakob has missed all of his 

friends and teachers from reception and is  

excited but nervous about coming back to 

school.  

 Ariana               

I’ve not been very well since lockdown 

and had to stay in hospital a couple of 

times but I’m feeling much better now. I 

miss all my friends and can’t wait to see 

you all again. 



  Evelyn  

Hello to all of reception, looking forward 

to seeing everybody in September when 

we are in year 1! Hope you all have a lovely 

summer, from Evelyn.              

 Flynn 

Hi to all of my friends in  

Reception. I have been doing school 

work but also having lots of  

adventures in lockdown. This is me 

at Cragside where my Dad works  

using my binoculars to see the 

geese. We have been on lots of 

walks and I have learned to ride my 

bike without stabilisers! I miss you 

all and can't wait to see you soon. 

Love Flynn xx  

 Eleanor 

Hello everyone. I’ve missed you all and 

can’t wait to see you again in September. 

Love Eleanor 



 Liam  

I loved being able to see my  

grandparents again. I liked going to stay 

with Nany Bell and Grandad. I loved  

going to the beaches. I liked playing in 

the sand and making a moat. It was kind 

of fun building a moat, but I was sad 

when the sea came in.                         

Dominic      

Dominic has enjoyed spending 

weekends away in his new  

caravan.      

 Lily  

Lily has been on lots of walks and  

colouring in rainbows. She has loved  

being back at school but has missed her 

friends who weren’t there.. especially 

Georgina xx               



  Lyle  

 Lyle is super excited for his little sister  

arriving and has enjoyed spending time with 

mam. We have been getting up to lots of fun! 

We have planted some tomato plants along 

with carrots and rhubarb, I’ve been helping 

mam with the cooking and we’ve been doing 

lots of fun activities to help me with my 

school work. I miss all my friends and can’t 

wait to come back to school in September to 

see everyone.  

Miles  

Miles has been growing his Sunflower 

that he brought home from school during 

lockdown. He is also growing cucumbers, 

strawberries and pumpkins! He has also 

enjoyed strawberry picking at the farm 

recently.          

 Mya   

Hi to all my friends and teachers. This is me 

when I visited the farm during lockdown, I 

seen lots of animals. I miss playing with you all 

I cant wait to see you all soon. I hope you are 

having lots of fun off school. Love Mya x            



 Marilynn  

Hi, whilst I have been away from school 

me and my family have been  

going on adventures! On this photo I 

was at Thrunton Woods! It has trees 

that reach the clouds, rocks and logs 

which my daddy helped me climb and 

lots of pretty flowers! I miss my 

teachers and all my friends and I can’t 

wait too come back too school lots of 

love Marilynn-Rose x                          

Lucy  

Despite missing her friends and school 

Lucy has still managed to have lots of 

fun times during lockdown. She has 

spent many days in the garden enjoying 

the sun playing in her paddling pool, 

been on lots of walks around the Rising 

Sun and had many visits to the beach, 

her favourite place. She loved the 

weekly NHS clap and banging her pan 

as loud as she could, learnt a lot of tik 

tok moves, had pink hair and enjoyed a 

lot of Virtual discos with family online 

and Disney quizzes (which she always 

won).  



 Matthew        

Matthew has enjoyed going to 

the park to feed the ducks 

with his brothers.         

 Alfie                  

Alfie has enjoyed lots of things these 

past few months.. especially spending 

time playing on his trampoline and  

having picnics in the garden.              

Sophia             

I Have learnt how to ride my bike with no 

stabilisers while I’ve been off school so me, 

my mam and my dad have enjoyed family bike 

rides. I have also been doing lots of baking, I 

love to bake cakes. The tooth fairy has  

visited me twice in a week as I lost my   

bottom teeth. I can’t wait to return to 

school, I miss you all Love Sophia.  



  Joseph   

Hello Reception, lockdown hasn't been too bad! 

I've had a birthday, built sandcastles on the 

beach, explored the Rising Sun, played in the  

garden, had BBQ's with my family and ate lots of 

ice cream. I have missed you all, and cannot wait 

to see you again when we go into Year 1. Hopefully 

next year you can join me for my birthday party. 

Donnie             

Hi all my reception friends. I have missed 

you and I'm looking forward to playing with 

you in September. I love puddle jumping. 

Splash!!! 

Ami-Lee              

During lockdown I have learnt a lot about 

cooking, have joined online cooking classes 

and helped my mam prepare a lot of meals. I 

even use my own child safe knifes. I like to 

cook, especially baking cakes. 



 Saoirse  

Hello Everyone I wonder what we are going 

to do this year. I'm looking forward to 

meeting my new teacher. I cannot wait to 

see all the new toys and play with my class 

friends. 

  Jayden     

I miss all my reception friends 

lots. I Look forward to seeing you 

all again in September.           

 Ava   

Hi everyone I hope you are all okay! I miss all 

my friends and teachers. I can’t wait to see 

you all again in September. Stay safe lots of 

love from Ava x 



Amy   

I have been doing lots over lockdown. I’ve 

been doing arts and crafts, playing teachers 

with Joshy, lots and lots of walking and 

then stopping for picnics. We’ve been to see  

waterfalls which I absolutely loved, I’ve 

been learning how to ride my bike, baking 

cakes and I’ve been helping my mummy with 

housework. Me and Joshy coloured in our 

fence with lots of rainbows and so much 

more. I’ve had lots of fun but I do miss my 

friends a lot. Lots of love Amy Taylor aka 

little miss chatterbox                                 

  Charlie  

I love lockdown! I’ve mostly been at home 

and playing with Sienna in the garden. We 

love the trampoline and hunting for bugs 

and making nests for them. I’ve passed 2 

more gradings at kickboxing and I’m purple 

belt now. It was really hard and I had to 

send in videos of myself doing my moves.  

We’ve been making homemade pizza and 

baking cakes. One day we made a huge  

rainbow cake that took all day. I'm looking 

forward to going back to school mostly so I 

can play with my friends again.                             



Siella  

Hi everyone I can’t wait to come back to 

school and see you all, I hope your all 

safe. I’ve been busy being the best big 

sister to my baby brother Oliver. I can’t 

wait to see everyone and I’m so excited 

for year 1. Missing you all love Siella.                                 

 Jenson            

I have been super busy during isolation 

playing games and having fun with my  

family, I have missed my friends so much 

especially my bro Teddy! My hair has got 

super long and I call it my curly fries, I 

can’t wait to start year 1 in September 

and I can’t wait to see Teddy and all my 

other friends too.  

 Joey             

Hi everyone, I have been spending lots of 

time with my mam, dad and brothers  

playing football. I am looking forward to 

coming back to school in September and 

meeting my new teacher see you all soon! 



Ruby  

“In isolation I have been super busy with 

working and playing from home, making a 

mess everywhere I go, enjoying everyday 

with my family and being a really good 

girl throughout the whole isolation. I 

can’t wait to start year 1 and play with 

my friends again, I miss playing with  

Sophia, Siella & Katie.”  

Ariana 

Hi everyone I've missed you all so 

much but I've had the best time 

ever during lockdown. I have a new 

sister and I've been helping my 

mammy and daddy look after her. 

We've also been on lots of walks 

and I learned to ride my bike. I've 

had amazing street parties with my  

neighbours and read lots of new 

books. I can't wait to see you all 

again in year 1 Love Ariana.          



 Isla 

I turned 5 in lockdown. I am  

missing all my friends so much  

cannot wait to see you all in Year 1! 

Love from Isla xxx                  

 Leo       

Leo has been very busy during lockdown 

some of the things he has enjoyed doing 

are: Art and gardening lessons with his 

aunty, cooking cakes with his brother 

Charlie, getting his hair cut and coloured 

into a red Mohawk, playing on the  

trampoline and swimming in the paddling 

pool, having lots of water bomb fights and 

having a weekly quiz with his friends.  

 Jack             

I liked going fishing at the fishing lake 

with my Uncle Billy. We didn't catch any 

fish, we think the swans ate all the fish. 

I am excited to see my friends again in 

year 1. 



 Molly  

Molly has learnt to ride her bike without  

stabilisers. She has been exploring with 

her brother ticking off things on the list 

mammy made when they see them and  

enjoyed playing with crazy sand. Molly 

misses her friends and teachers and can’t 

wait to see you all soon xx            

Ruby    

Hi everybody its Ruby, I have really missed 

not being at school with all my friends and 

teachers. I had so much fun in reception and 

I can’t wait to come back to school and go  

into year 1. While being in lockdown I have 

enjoyed spending time with my family,  

having lots of fun playing games and playing 

in my garden. The picture is of me on a  

frozen bouncy castle that Mammy and Shaun 

surprised me with for the day in the garden. 

I’m having so much fun and hope everyone 

else is too!! I miss everyone so much and look 

forward to seeing you all again soon! By the 

time we all get back to school I should have 

my little sister by then so I am super exited! 

See everyone very soon!” 



 Lewis  

I spent Saturday out at the Aquarium 

and seen lots of different fish and a 

seal show. I also learnt about different 

animals, there habitats and diets. It 

was very fun. 

Charlie  

Charlie misses all of his 

friends, and hopes they all 

have a nice summer holiday!              

 Georgina             

Georgina has been getting crafty with 

toilet rolls. We made decorative  

flowers for her bedroom wall.  



Azra  

I miss my school and friends. 

 Leoni-Mai  

Hi, I'm Leoni-Mai I'm joining year 1 at 

Wallsend Jubilee in September. I love 

arts and crafts and have been  

decorating my dolls house. I like riding 

my bike and martial arts, dancing and 

music. I've been helping my Nanny Nan 

to grow vegetables. I'm looking  

forward to meeting you all!  

 Lola  

I am really missing all of my friends, 

and I hope you all have a lovely  

summer. I can’t wait to see you all in 

September.                    



 Harry  

I went to the seaside with 

Dad and Mum. We built sand 

castles and sand cakes. 

 Sam   

I’ve really missed playing with my friends 

especially Flynn, Charlie, Leo & Miles. I 

cant wait to be able to play football and go 

camping with my family, we are taking 

Cooper the Dog too. I have been playing on 

my xbox and jumping on my trampoline 

when I’ve been off school. See you after 

the holidays! 

 Blake 

Blake has been playing in the 

paddling pool with his brother 

and also going on walks. He 

misses his friends and can't 

wait to see them again.                



 

This poem was written by a lady from Durham for her two sons. It’s now being shared far and wide 

so we thought we share it with you!! 

 

Rainbow Children 

By Gemma Peacock 

The history books will talk of now, 

That time the world stood still. 

When every family stayed at home, 

Waved out from windowsills 

At those they loved but could not hold, 

Because they loved them so., 

Yet, whilst they did they noticed all the flowers start to grow. 

 

The sun came out, they can recall, 

And windows, rainbows filled. 

They kicked a football in their yards, 

Until the night drew in. 

They walked each day but not too close, 

That time the world stood still. 

When people walked straight down the roads, 

That once the cars did fill. 

 

They saw that people became ill, 

They knew the world was scared. 

But whilst the world stood still they saw, 

How much the whole world cared. 

They clapped on Thursdays from their doors, 

They cheered for the brave. 

For people who would risk their lives, 

So others could be saved. 

 

The schools closed down, they missed their friends, 

They missed their teachers so, 

Their Mams and Dads helped with their work, 

They helped their minds to grow. 

The parents used to worry that, 

As schools were put on hold, 

Their children wouldn’t have the tools, 

They’d need as they grew old. 

 


